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When we plan to carry out the work and how long it will take

This is to let you know that, as part of the ongoing maintenance and improvement of the highway network,
Kent County Council will be resurfacing a section of the A251 Faversham Road at the Junction with
Sandyhurst Lane.

These resurfacing works will start on the 17" March and should take 3 days to complete.
This work will start at 19:00 on the 17" March and should be completed by 19:00 on 19" March.

This type of work can be affected by bad weather, so if it is not possible for us to carry it out at this time, we
will arrange a new date and let you know via a letter drop to your home. We will also put up signs along the
road before we start showing the date we plan to start work.

What we plan to do

During these works, we will have temporary traffic lights on the A251. These will be in place 24 hours a day
during these works.

We are going to prepare the site by milling off the existing road surface of Faversham Road at the junction of
Sandyhurst lane overnight on Friday 17" March 2017.

We are then going to lay the new road surface during the day on Saturday 18" and Sunday 19" March 2017
We shall also be carrying out additional works once the new surface has been laid which will include
installing new road markings and cats eyes.

How you can help

During these essential works, it will be necessary to close access to/from Sandyhurst Lane at the A251
Faversham Road completely so that we can carry out the works safely for both the workforce and road users.

Access to Sandyhurst Lane will be available throughout our works via the western end of Sandyhurst lane. A
signed diversion will be in place via the A20 Ashford Road and Trinity Road

The Sandyhurst Lane junction will remain closed completely for the duration of the works and will be manned
by Traffic Management Operatives to allow emergency vehicle access should the need arise and also
prevent unauthorised access.

It is inevitable that residents adjacent to the works will experience some disruption, but we will try to keep
these to a minimum. The pavements will remain open at all times.

We need your help to make sure the work is done as quickly as possible and to the best possible quality. If
your vehicle is usually parked on the carriageway, please make sure you park it somewhere else
away from the site whilst the works are carried out, so the road is clear for us to resurface.

We appreciate and thank you for your co-operation during these essential works and apologise for
any inconvenience so caused.

If you need more information, please call us on. 03000 41 81 81

You can also visit our website www.kent.gov.uk/highways to find out how we look after the roads throughout
Kent or report any faults you find on our roads. -

For your safety -and the safety of our workforce, please drive carefully and slowly through the
roadworks.

WARNING - Beware Bogus Callers

Kent County Council Highways, Transportation and Waste do not allow works to be carried out on

private properties. If anyone says they are working for us or our specialist contractors and offer to
carry out any work for cash they should be treated with caution. We advise you to contact Citizen’s
Advice Consumer Helpline on 03454 04 05 06 (Monday to Friday 9.00am to 5.00pm)



